
P.O. Box 296
Altmar, NY 13302

www.oswegocountyatv.org
www.facebook.com/oswegocountyatvclub

July 2018

You Must Be An Oswego Co. ATV Club Member To Ride The Trails! No Exceptions!!

Helmet On!....Lights On!....Ride On!

Meeting Highlights & Other News:

June's meeting was held at Club House Pavilion. There were 40+ in attendance. Thank you to all new and past members 
who showed up. 

Once again, we can't stress this enough, you MUST wear a helmet at all times while riding in/on any type of machine! 
Including any passengers. First and foremost, this is a club rule, if you get caught riding without a helmet, you will be 
asked to leave the trail. Also, this is a New York State Traffic Safety Law, you will get a ticket. 

Memberships can be purchased online, at monthly meetings, the first (2) campers at the campground (Sue & Rich or Mike 
Ortman...if they are available) and from Becky (if she is available). If you buy your membership online, you CAN print a 
confirmation (receipt), this acts as your membership until you receive stickers and cards, be sure to carry it with you, if 
you purchase at a monthly meeting, campground or Becky, you will get a receipt and this will act as your membership as 
well, carry it with you. There are no sponsors selling meberships any longer.

Maps are available at all monthly meetings, campground (same campers as memberships), Altmar Union Station and 
Altmar Hotel. Maps are not mailed with memberships. Be sure you have a map so you always know where you are.

Speed limit signs are going to be posted at Altmar Union Station (unload, get maps, food and drinks). There are too many 
riders going to fast through the parking lot. SLOW DOWN!

50/50 – won by Lynda Beadle (again), $42.50....congrats Lynda

If you would like to purchase any certain types of clothing, contact Lynda, she can give you pricing.

*The treasurers report is always available for any one to view, at any time. There is nothing kept secret. You can obtain a 
copy at each monthly meeting or directly from Claudia. Please contact her if you need a copy.

Officers:

 President:            Steve Cronk       315-298-3312

 V. President:        Brad Hilton         315-480-5104

 Secretary:            Leslie Waters     315-243-6058

 Treasurer:          Claudia Gamble   315-298-4829

http://www.oswegocountyatv.org/
http://www.facebook.com/oswegocountyatvclub


Bert's Benefit was a huge success!!! His family cannot thank everyone enough for all the donations of raffle items, water, 
time, the music, Kasoag Lake Inn, all the lasagna makers, everyone who showed up to support Bert (there were a lot). I'm
sure there are a lot of people Bert's family wishes to thank. A list will be added after it's discussed with his family.

THANK YOU EVERYONE!!!!!

ATV Safety Course News
Hogsback Rd (old campground)

Please watch out for our new young atv riders. They are putting everything they learned to use out there, give them room 
and patience as they gain experience!

August 11th-Next class....contact Wayne to sign up
  
Arrive between 8am – 9am, Club house-sign in & paperwork, course runs till everyone is done. Lunch will be provided.

*This years course dates are as follows: August 11, September 8 (all Saturdays)
Age groups will be determined according to interest. 
*The course will again be free to club members, however there will be a $25 cancellation fee for those who sign up and 
do not show up. You MUST give 48 hours notice if you have to cancel! If the fee is not paid, you will be unable to obtain 
membership for the next season.
*It is highly recommended that everyone take the course, as even experienced riders can gain valuable knowledge. 
*If you are interested in helping Wayne set up for the course, let him know.

To sign up or for more information contact: Wayne Slate 315-569-2702 
You can get information anytime by visiting our website www.oswegocountyatv.org or 

Facebook at www.facebook.com/oswegocountyatvclub

Rick Walker will be attending a SxS training certification course. This is a different course than the one Wayne took, it is 
geared towards SxS. 

Wayne will continue to do the atv training courses like he has been. Thank you Wayne for all of your hard work and 
dedication to teaching our young riders how to be safe on the trails, they maybe teaching adults a thing or two out there.

http://www.facebook.com/oswegocountyatvclub
http://www.oswegocountyatv.org/


July 21st – 11am, Mapleview Family Restaurant, Rte. 104 Parish
August 18th – 11am, TBD
September 22nd – 11am, TBD

Meetings are the 3rd Saturday of the month at 11am. Please be sure at all meetings, you sign in when you arrive. This 
gives us a better idea of how many club members attend the meetings. All are welcome to come!

Board meetings are the 3rd Thursday of the month, 6pm, Clubhouse 

March 2018 thru September 2018 – Season long 50/50 Raffle, tickets are $1 each, contact John Waters to buy/sell tickets.
Artie's Diner is giving away a meal for (2) to whoever sells the winning ticket!

August 4th – 2nd Annual Picnic, Clubhouse Pavilion, all members welcome, bring a dish
August 11th – ATV Safety Course, see above
September 22nd – Landowner/Worker Dinner, 50/50 Raffle Drawing, open to the public for a fee

Trail Updates:
Trails are open daily from dawn until 10pm

Trails close September 30th at 10pm 

*Trail speed limit is 25mph or less (where marked), use caution and common sense, especially on curves or where 
visibility is limited.

Kevin's Trail bridge has been welded, boards will be fixed and some work on the trail will be done

Signs have been posted for Co Rte 26 going to the Gristmill

More stop signs, speed limit signs, trail markers, etc will be put up. There will a speed limit posted at Altmar Union 
Station. Follow the speed limit or we could lose use of the parking area for unloading. No need to speed through there!

Put your helmet on! Club rule, NYS Traffic Safety Law

• Hess Trail and the Railroad Bed will be marked with signs for a 10mph speed limit. This will be monitored.

The following trails are currently closed: Yamaha (unknown time frame, at landowners request, sap business, safety 
concerns),Pavilion Rd Trail (closed at owners request, there was a lot of damage done in an area where riders should 
have not been) and Orwell Trail (from Stone Quarry Rd to Co Rte 2 (bridge is out). STAY ON THE TRAILS!
If you have signed up to do trail work, please call the trail boss for whatever day of the week you are interested in. It is up
to you to contact them. They need all the help they can get.

If there is a trail marked closed and it has ribbon, signs, gates or any other such things, then the trail is closed. Do Not go 
around. It may be closed do to a hazard, issue with a landowner, hunting (if there is at the time) or many other things. We 
have trails that open and close at different times throughout the riding season. It is not possible to mark these on the 
maps because they change so much. Check the website, Facebook or call a Trail Boss if you have any questions about a 
certain trail.

There is lots of work to do! 



Work Details & Contact Info.:
Trail Coordinator: Mike Ortman  315-591-7606
Trail Boss: Bobby Eggerling  315-668-6672 Wednesday
Trail Boss: Mike Beadle  315-486-3002                 Tuesday
Trail Boss:  John McGrew               315-387-5415 Wednesday
Trail Boss: Brian Clark                                                       Saturday 
                                                      Steve Cronk                     315-298-3312                 Friday (call ahead)

Our trail system welcomes machines 70” wide or less. If your machine is wider than this, you may not fit on our 
trails/bridges. 

New maps are available, $5 each, pick up at Altmar Union Station, Altmar Hotel or monthly meetings
Be sure to always carry a map so you know where you are and reduce your risk of riding somewhere you shouldn’t be.

    Trails close September 30th, 10pm, no exceptions!   
                                     

There have been still quite a few riders on the trails without helmets! If you are a club member, you should be following 
the rules and this is you must wear a helmet, it does not matter what type of machine you are riding in or on, you will be 
asked to put one on or leave the trail. Follow the rules or go home. Passengers are required to wear a helmet too.

The club has set up a trail patrol to keep everyone safe, riding where they should be, following the rules and making sure 
whoever is riding is a club member. You must be a member to ride our trails, no exceptions. Membership is a privilege, not
a right. The club carries insurance to protect our land owners, this is why you need to be a member, you are riding on 
their property, without them allowing us to use their property, we have no trails.

Good job to our Trail Patrol!

Always carry your membership card with you for the current year, current sticker is on your machine and visible to others
as you pass. If you happen to lose membership card or a sticker, contact Becky for a new one.

Stay on the trails or stay home!

Shady Rest Campground News:
“Camping Is S'More Fun With Friends”

Open May 1st – Oct. 1st

Registrations, rules and availability can be obtained from Mike Ortman 
At the campground, site # 8  or call 315-591-7606

Campground Rental - $15 per night, $800 season, paid club members only, permanent sites, some for weekends
Tent Sites - $10 per night (water only)

There is always fun things happening at the campground, come stay for a day, week, month or season!
Campground Happenings:
It looked a lot like Christmas around the campground, everyone decked the “sites” with decos of Christmas happiness. 
What a “site” to behold! There was trail patrol santa, surfing gnomes, music, wine and goodies, stockings hung on the 
shed with care, a Charlie Brown tree, pole dancing santa, cookies and milk, many lights and sooo much more. The jolly 
judges went to work to decide who would be the winners of all this Christmas jollyness. After many cookies and 
beverages the winners were: 
1st – Leslie & John, oh so very festive indeed....
2Nd – Duane & Charlene, with their Christmas tree so lovingly placed in the portable toilet 
3rd – Sue & Rich, their reminder of warmer days with sunshine, palm trees and pink flamingos!

Campers will be scaring up some fun in September...details coming!



5001 N. Jefferson St
Pulaski, NY 13142

315-298-3522
We share trails with them, they share trails with us!

Support the Pulaski-Boylston Snowmobile Club

Board Members:                                         Other: 

                                                                                    Memberships: Jan. - Dec.: Becky Hilton – 315-298-6081(before 9pm)

Mike Ortman 315-591-7606                       Campground Mgr.: MikeOrtman - 315-591-7606

Rudy Reyes                    315-399-9656                       Webmaster: Nate Johnson - 1-585-723-9362

Jr. O'Neil 315-439-4591                       Newsletter:Jen Pieropan – 315-625-7456 -  mjpieropan@verizon.net

                                                                                    Clothing: Lyn Beadle - 315-486-3002

******************************************************************************************************************************************* 

Any and all information contained in this newsletter was accurate at the time of publication and printing.

Changes will be made accordingly to upcoming newsletters

2018 Oswego County Race Series 

 
Brad and the organizers of this event, would like to thank everyone for their help making this event happen. 
Everyone had fun, stayed safe, some blew a tire or two, needed a ride back to Williamstown (taxi!!), some 
redirection, however, it was a nice day to get happy in the valley! Thank you everyone (wish I had names)!!



**Please Support the Sponsors Who Support Us**

ATVS, MOTORCYCLES, SALES & 
SERVICE:

ATV, MOTORCYCLE PARTS:

AUTO-BODY SHOP:

AUTOMOTIVE:

Bottle/Can Return:
BUILDING SUPPLIES:

CONSTRUCTION:

CONVENIENCE STORE:
Maps & Parking:

CPA:

FLOORING:

HIGHWAY SIGNS:
Babcock Highway Supply
Highway Signs, Culvert Pipes, etc.

565 County Route 51A
Oswego, NY  13126
(315) 343-8111
Historical:
Halfshire Historical Society
1100 Co. Rte 48
Richland,NY 13144

HUNTING AND/OR SUPPLIES:
ICE:

INSURANCE:

JEWELRY/TROPHIES:
LIMESTONE:

LIQUOR & WINE:
LODGING:

52 Pulaski St
Altmar, NY 13302

315-298-3434



MEAT PROCESSING:

PRINTERS:

RESTAURANTS:
Maps:

      Richland Hotel LLC Bar & Grill
243 Main St

Richland, NY 13144
315-298-0303

Taxidermy:
TIRES:

PLEASE SHOW YOUR
MEMBERSHIP CARD TO

SPONSORS THAT GIVE MEMBERS
A PERCENTAGE OFF:

Fox’s Discount Parts
Mapleview Family Restaurant
NAPA Auto and Truck Parts

Preferred Power Sports



Oswego Co. ATV Club
P.O. Box 296

Altmar, NY 13302

  

For A Good Feel-in'
Go 4 Wheel-in'!


